FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please consider the following as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This request relates to the activities of the Public Safety team.

Please disclose the number of times that the team has:
- undertaken a joint inspection with Home Office Immigration Enforcement
- shared data with Home Office Immigration Enforcement, whether following an inspection or otherwise

Please the above requested data for the years:
- 2018 – The Council’s Public Safety team undertook 10 joint visits with Home Office Immigration Enforcement at car wash premises. Data on these 10 businesses were shared before, during and following the inspections.
- 2019 – No joint visits undertaken
- 2020 - No joint visits undertaken
- 2021 - No joint visits undertaken
- 2022 - No joint visits undertaken

And from 1 January 2023 until the date on which this request is responded to.  - No joint visits undertaken
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
